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Pot Luck Dinners are a great reason arrive Thursday night 
for Conference. 
 
Steve’s fried turkey was amazing again this year! 
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The Newsletter of the  

Blacksmiths Association of Mis-

souri is published six times a year 

and is mailed to members of BAM. 

The annual fee for regular mem-

bership is $30/year; a portion of 

this amount is for a subscription to 

this newsletter for one year. Edito-

rial inquiries should be addressed 

to : Jon McCarty 815 Miller Street, 

New Haven, MO 63068; (636)359-

1246,  

or send an email to: 

bameditor2015@gmail.com   

BAM membership inquiries should 

be addressed to: Bruce Herzog, 

2212 Aileswick Dr., St. Louis, MO 

63129; (314) 892-4690 or send 

email to bjherzog@charter.net. 

Occasionally some material will be 

copyrighted and may not be repro-

duced without written consent by 

the author. BAM welcomes the use 

of any other material printed in this 

newsletter provided the author and 

this organization are given credit. 

 

Membership Application 
 

Name: 

____________________________________________ 

Address: 

__________________________________________ 

City: _______________________________State: 

_________ 

Phone: (       ) 

__________________________Zip:__________ 

E-mail: 

___________________________________________ 

 

New Member Renewal ABANA member 

Are you interested in taking a class?  

How did you learn about BAM? 

_______________________ 

_________________________________________________ 

   

 

ABANA Membership Application 

Primary ABANA Charter Affiliation: ____________ 

Name: _____________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________ 

City: ________________________State: _________ 

Phone: (     ) ___________________ Zip: _________ 

 New Member    Renewing Member 
Includes a Subscriptions to the Anvil's Ring and The Hammers' Blow 

magazines 

 

 Regular Member -----------------------------------------------------$55 yr. 

 Senior Citizen (Age 65+) -------------------------------------------$50 yr. 

 Full time student -----------------------------------------------------$45 yr. 

 Overseas airmail -----------------------------------------------------$80 yr. 

 Overseas surface mail ----------------------------------------------$65 yr. 

 Contributory---------------------------------------------------------$100 yr 
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Send this form in an envelope with your payment to: 

 

 

 

BAM 

C/O Bruce Herzog 

2212 Aileswick Dr. 

St. Louis, MO 63129 

 

Officers: 
 

President 

Phil Cox 
 

1st Vice President 

Steve McCarthy 
 

2nd Vice President 

Bernie Tappel 
 

Secretary 

Bob Stormer 
 

Treasurer/Membership 

Bruce Herzog 

 

Treasurer/Conference 

Kent & Deanna Harbit 
 

Web site 

www.bamsite.org 
 

Web Master 

Bernie Tappel 

bamweb@embarqmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chair 

Esther Digh 
 

Mobile Training Station 

Don Birdsall 
 

Librarian 

Karen Bouckaert 
 

Conference Chair 

OPEN 
  

Coal Captain  

Bob Alexander 
 

The Blacksmiths' Association of Missouri is an affili-

ate of the Artist Blacksmiths' Association of North 

America, and is devoted to the preservation and 
advancement of blacksmithing and to communication 

among blacksmiths in Missouri and surrounding 
areas. The Newsletter of the Blacksmiths' Associa-

tion of Missouri's goal is to support these aims. Let-

ters to the editor, tech tips, tools for sale or anything 
else which furthers these ends will be considered for 

publication. 

The Newsletter of the Blacksmiths' Association of 
Missouri and its members do not manufacture, dis-

tribute, sell, test, warrant, guarantee, or endorse any 

of the tools, materials, instructions or products con-
tained in articles or features in the Newsletter of the 

Blacksmith Association of Missouri. The Newsletter 

of the Blacksmiths' Association of Missouri disclaims 
any responsibility or liability for damages or injuries 

as a result of any construction, design, use, manufac-

ture or other activity undertaken as a result of the use 
or application of information contained in any articles 

or features in the BAM Newsletter. The Newsletter of 

the Blacksmiths' Association of Missouri assumes no 
responsibility of liability for the accuracy, fitness, 

proper design, safety or safe use of any information 

contained in the Newsletter of the Blacksmiths' Asso-
ciation of Missouri. 

I _______________________hereby apply for membership in the Art-

ist-Blacksmith's Association of North America and enclose 

$__________ 

 

 

MasterCard   Visa    Check/Money Order  

 

 

Card Number   

 

Esp Date:   

(Required) 
 

Checks must be in U.S. Currency 

SEND RENEWAL TO: 

ABANA Central Office 

259 Muddy Fork Rd, Jonesborough, TN 37659 

Dues Distribution: 

1 year subscription Anvil's Ring: 68.5% $24 

Adm. Offices & other ABANA projects (Conferences, ect): 31.5% $11 
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From the President 
By Phil Cox 

This news letter is always a challenge to write, The 
BAM conference and meeting in one letter just 
about guarantees that I will forget someone or 
something. 
 
I will start with Don’s meeting last weekend. As al-
ways Don did a good job. When we got to the show 
grounds I thought the Blacksmith shop would be a 
big cooker before the day was over. I was happy to 
be wrong, the large overhangs and huge windows 
did a wonderful job.  
 
I like Don’s idea for a trade item and tying it togeth-
er with the great demos. Our 3 new members and 
several others said how much they learned from 
Don’s work. After the business meeting Bernie had 
a group for another round of demos. 
 
We had a rather long business meeting, but there 
was a tremendous amount of great discussions. I 
will not go into that here as I am sure it will be cov-
ered in Bob’s  minutes. 
 
The 25th. BAM conference was another one for the 
books. Near record number of people, great de-
monstrators, impressive gallery, as well as very 
good income to expense ratios in all areas will 
make BAM 2016 one to remember. 
 
Mike McLaughlin has gotten really good at putting 
all of this together. Seems like it all just falls into 
place.  He puts together a super crew then turns 
them loose and between them they Get’er done.  
Thanks Steve McCarthy and crew for a superb 
bunch of demonstrators. 
 
We did have some new people doing some new to 
them things this year. Mike and Nancy Gentzsch 
and the Owens boys went to a lot of work to equip 
the knife makers station.  Not only did they equip 
the station but they went the extra mile to help the 
Drapers with some family health issues at home.  
Good job Nancy keeping those guys on track.   
Lynda and Elmer’s site was well attended every 

time I went by. I did get to watch Elmer make a nice 
Hawk which I was able to buy at the auction. I did 
get a little chilly watching that demo. The amount 
of research that Elmer does to make his items his-
torically correct astounds me.  
 
Some times we tend to take some of our own 
members for granted  but a few minutes at Pat and 
Bobs demo will remind you that they don’t take a 
back seat to anybody. They gave us a very well 
thought out demo in an easy to understand format. 
It still amazes me how smooth they work together. 
Not one time did it look to me like Bob was about 
to smack Pat. Thanks again guys. 
 
Several people went home with a nice gas forge 
and a big smile. The forge workshop was a very 
busy place.  All the forges were finished and test 
fired before they went home thanks to Steve and 
Jon for bringing this together. Great addition to the 
conference 
 
Don Birdsall as always did a great job with the MTS 
classes Don had a lot of students to manage but 
somehow he gets it done. Don is very dedicated  to 
this endeavor and surely would love some help. If 
anyone would like to assist Don please speak up.  
Thanks Don for a job well done. 
 
Bernie thanks for meeting the challenges of  such a 
diverse class. Your prep time and attention to de-
tails got you thru this class. As I watched this class 
Bernie’s skills made this look so easy. The hours you 
have spent hammering hot steel has made you one 
of the true masters’ 
 
Neal Poort Thanks for the great show, just like you 
always do things no muss no fuss just get it done.  
The pattern welded shoe is beautiful. 
 
To Ken and the rest of the chain makers. I am not 
sure you guy realize what you have. It was not only 
a cool demo but gave us some good PR outside our 
membership. You have started a thought process 
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that only the future will be able to tell what 
“links” it will achieve. 
 
 I have been to several conferences and NEVER 
has registration been so smooth and quick as it is 
with the Harbit team at the helm. One of the 
things I hate most is standing in line. Thanks to a 
great couple for starting the conference experi-
ence off on a great note.  
 
Tony Brooks thanks for a record  total for the auc-
tion. This is a huge  part of our  budget.  Super 
job. 
 
 Thank you Mary Jo for giving the ladies a nice 
project. Very few conferences have a family pro-
gram. You make the BAM conference a unique 
place that many women look forward to every 
year. 
 
 Walt, Scott, John, Eileen & Walter as always 
great job with the gallery. I doubt that anyone 
knows about your work days before the confer-
ence. Thank you all 
 
Bruce Herzog I see what you do. In addition to a 
super job with our financial needs your expertise 
with your camera let us relive each conference 
for years to come. I can always count on Bruce 
for whatever I ask. I know it will be done quickly 
and with the highest degree of integrity. Thanks 
for you many years of excellent service. 
 
Karen Bouckaert I am not sure we could have a 
conference  without you. I will not embarrass my-
self trying to list all the things  that happen be-
cause of you. I am sure I would miss several 
things that take place because of your hard work.  
Thanks is a very deficient  term in return for all 
you have done for BAM. Your unselfish actions 
move me deeply. 
 
Patty your boutique is an amazing source of in-
come. I know that many people donate things 
and they deserve a big thanks, but without you to 

pull it all together and keep new and interesting  
things on the table it just wouldn’t happen. 
Thanks so much for your year round efforts. 
 
I would like to thank my wife Margie Cox for all 
she putts up with and helps me with. That’s is not 
really true, most times she just does it and gives 
me the credit.  Thanks Marg I owe you. 
 
As I wind this up I have the most important  thank 
of all.  All of you who attended. All of the work 
that I have listed above would have been for 
nothing if you would not have spent your money 
and given your time to attend. Imagine what it 
would look like at the demo sites with no one 
watching, or no lottery tickets being sold, no bids 
at the auction.  Even with the cool wind blowing 
we had 75 -80 people for the pot luck each night. 
What a good time we have  cooking eating and 
visiting. 
 
 I am sure I have missed some one. For that I am 
truly sorry. So if you are one that I have missed  
Thank you. 
 
Till next time keep your fires hot and clean and 
your anvils bright.   Phil 
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Well, The Forge workshop went great! Everyone had a great time and so far everyone I have heard from 
really likes their new forges. I know I have fired mine more than a few times and its working great so far. 
 
I didn’t get to see much of the conference this year but from the pictures I saw and what I have heard 
from others the demonstrators were are really great this year.  I know I had a great time with everyone I 
got to visit with as always. I did finally decide to compete in the forging contest this year which was not 
only challenging but lots of fun. If you have ever considered participating I highly recommend it. I have 
started planning on how I am going to set up my new trailer for  hauling around tools for demo’s. some-
thing I have been wanting to do a bit of. I hope to have many years of use out of the old MTS trailer and I 
am excited about the possibilities. 
 
I am sorry I missed the last meeting in Booneville it looks like we had a great turn out by the number of 
trade items in this issue. I am really glad to see all the participation.  
 
I don’t have too much to add other than my usual, please send me submissions for the newsletter. I can 
always use articles, article requests, shop tips or questions to be answered. So get it to me and I will gladly 
get it in.  
 
Jon 

From the Editor 
By Jon McCarty 
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President Phil Cox opened the 25th BAM Confer-
ence on Thursday evening, April 28th 2016, fol-
lowing the usual pot-luck dinner. He gave a brief 
history of the BAM conferences. The first confer-
ence was sponsored by Tom Clark and held at 
Potosi on April 25th and 26th, 1992. The follow-
ing year, 1993, was the first BAM sponsored con-
ference, also held at Potosi. Phil also recognized 
a 5 year old named Sam, Sid Suedmeier's grand-
son, as being the only person who has attended 
a BAM conference every year of his life.  
 
The opening ceremony this year involved each 
past BAM president who was present, forging 
something simple. Bernie Tappel, the second 
BAM president served from '87 – '89, forged and 
demonstrated a flint striker from a piece of com-
mercial garage door spring. Pat McCarty, presi-
dent from '94 – '97 forged a folded leaf and wire 
brushed it with a brass wire brush for a gold fin-
ish. Bob Alexander, president from '97 – '01, also 
forged a leaf but used a chisel to define the leaf 
and stem veins. He also serrated the edges. Don 
Nichols president from '04 – '06, made an S-hook 
from 1/4” round stock. Ken Jansen, president 
from '08 – '11, also forged a leaf, but put a drive 
hook on the end to mount it to a post of beam. 
Phil Cox, president from '11 to present, tied a 
knot in a piece of 1/4” round stock. All presiden-
tial demo pieces were put in the auction Satur-
day. 
 
Phil recognized the conference chairmen, but I 
didn't get all their names. The BAM web page 
has a very good “history” section that will list all 
past officers, as well as those who volunteered 
for special functions, i.e. conference chairman. 
 
The forging contest was held Friday evening fol-
lowing another pot-luck dinner. Matthew Bur-
nett was the organizer this year. He chose to 
have the contestants straighten a piece of ½” sq 
stock that he had previously bent with a loop 

and right angle bend. There was a 5 minute time 
limit, and the straightest piece would be the win-
ner. There were 18 contestants and winners 
were announced at the banquet Saturday even-
ing. The contestants were: 
 
Neil Poort       Willy Bagley  
Bill Moffet  Raycer Gilman  
Eric Weis  Mike Lanham   
Seth Lancaster  Kyle Shirk  
Daniel Wedemeyer Mark Lawson 
Don Nichols  Chris Miller   
Jon McCarty  Santo Guiffrida  
Kyle Rooney  Gabriel Dalton  
Steve O'Grady  Dave Roark 
 
Saturday evening the usual banquet was held, 
followed by the BAM auction. The banquet and 
auction were held in the FFA building, giving eve-
ryone a chance to view the wonderful collection 
of items in the Dr. Iron gallery. Phil thanked all 
the demonstrators, Audra and Mike Draper, 
Lynda Metcalf and Elmer Rousch, and Bob Alex-
ander and Pat McCarty. He also recognized the 
Chaingang and Neil Poort for impromptu demon-
strations, as well as Jon McCarty and Steve Gens-
heimer for conducting the gas forge workshop. 
 
The Lifetime Award went to Doug Clemens, and 
the Founder's Award went to Mike McClaughlin. 
 
There were over 200 registered participants for 
the conference, which set a new record for BAM 
only conferences. Mike McLaughlin thanked all 
the volunteers, and a lot of new people who 
made the conference a success. Phil Cox thanked 
Don Birdsall for his work on the MTS, all the gal-
lery workers, and Steve McCarthy, Joe Hurley, 
and Mike Gentzsch for their help with the de-
monstrators. He also said we need someone new 
to step up and take charge of next years confer-
ence to give Mike a break. 
 

2016 BAM Conference Report 
By Bob Stormer 
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2016 BAM Conference Gallery 

Karen Bouckaert thanked Al from Astragal Press for his continued support of our conference. 
 
Matthew Burnett announced the winners of the Friday evening forging contest: Neil Poort 1st, Jon McCarty 
2nd, and Willy Bagley 3rd. 
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2016 BAM Conference Photo Gallery 

BAM Past Presidents Demo Friday Night  

Demo Pics—Pat McCarty & Bob Alexander 
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Demo Pics—Elmer Roush and  
Lynda Metcalfe 

Demo pics—Audra & Mike Draper 
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Forging Contest Winners 

Classes and Workshops 
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Iron in the Hat - June Meet-

Donated by  Won By   Item 
 
Jacob Arnold  John Sherwood  Rake Teeth 
John Sherwood Don Nichols   Cat Litter Buckets 
BAM   Denny Quinn   BAM Cookbook & T Shirt 
Chris Miller  Dan Wedemeyer  Spring 
Jacob Arnold  ?????    Cable 
?????   Daniel Wedemeyer  Coil Spring 
Willie Bagley  Fred Arnhold   Metal Bands 
Colin Campbell Denny Quinn   Hammer 
Colin Campbell Dan Wedemeyer  Tongs 
Fred Arnhold  Bob Stormer   4140 
Colin Campbell Dan Wedemeyer  Tongs 
Don Nichols  Mike Gentsczh    Pins & Discs 
Tom Patterson  Don Anders   Hold Down Springs 
Bill ?????  Willie Bagley   Whats It 
?????   Mike Salomon   Post Vice 
John Huff  Mel Robinett   Bucket of Horseshoes 
Bob Eckert  Matt Dickson   Iron bar 
Tom Patterson  William Bagley   Hold Down Springs 
Matt Dickson  Willie Bagsby   Assorted Metal 
Colin Campbell Willie Bagsby   Flatter 
Don Birdsall  Daniel Wedemeyer  Bunson Burner & Coil Spring 
Willie Bagley  Dan Wedemeyer  Band Saw Blades 
Dan Wedemeyer Willie Bagley   Coil Spring, Leaf Spring Plate & CV Joint 
Brian Cooper  John Huff   Clutch Plates (1070) 

Basket Classes 
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Special Thank You ~ BAM Conference 
By Mike McLaughlin 

It was another great one. They just keep getting better. We had 206 registrations. We 

haven't hit that number in ten years. 

Thanks to all of our demonstrators. Bob Alexander and Pat McCarty, Lynda Metcalfe and 

Elmer Roush, and Audra and Mike Draper. You filled the seats all weekend. Great Job! 

Thanks Don Birdsall, Bernie Tappel, and Steve Gensheimer for some great classes. Thanks 

Jon McCarty for setting up the forge building class. 

Thanks Mary Jo and Heather McCarty for the fine basket classes.  

Thanks Kent and Deanna Harbit for another flawless registration. Thanks Larry Hults for 

creating the flyer. 

Thanks Steve McCarthy for coordinating the demonstrators. 

Thanks Mike Gentzsch, Chris and Dakota Owens for finding the Drapers and bringing all 

of the equipment. 

Thanks Scott Woods for materials and tools.  

Thanks Karen Bouckaert for setting up vendors, and taking care of the t-shirts, hats, and 

iron in the hat and for your advice. Thanks to the McCarty girls for helping sell tickets. 

Thanks Patti Tappel for another successful Boutique. Thanks to all of her help.  Nancy 

Gentzsch, Dana Huff, Margie Cox, and Geralyn Guiffrida. 

Thanks to our auctioneer Tony Brooks and family for another great auction. Thanks Jean-

nie Briggs, Mona Pieron, and Bruce Herzog for great book keeping.  We broke another 

record with the auction total.  

Thank you Roger Degner. It wouldn't be a BAM auction without you there.  

Thanks Walt Hull, John and Eileen Sherwood, and Scott Stager for setting up the gallery. It 

had some good stuff in it. But I think we have a lot more talent that needs to be shown. 

Thanks Ken, Steve, Phil, Margie, John, Eileen and everyone else that brought food for the 

pot lucks. The food and ice cream is the best.  



15         bamsite.org 

 

Thanks to all of the people who helped set up and tear down. That has been going smooth-

er every year.  

I know there is a couple of big Thank You's that I have forgotten. I need to write stuff down. 

I really need to thank all of the members the came to the conference. I hope everyone 

learned something new, met a new friend, and found that piece of scrap you were looking 

for. Without you this would not be a success. 

Thanks All, Mike McLaughlin 
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Meeting Minutes ~ June Meeting 
By Bob Stormer 

Phil thanked Don Nichols for hosting the meeting 
and being the demonstrator. Phil also recognized 
and welcomed new members. 
 
Mike McLaughlin gave a 2016 BAM conference 
wrap-up. Demonstrators were great. There were 
206 registered attendees, and the auction brought 
in a record amount of money. The boutique also 
brought in more money than usual. 
 
Bruce Herzog gave the treasurer's report and noted 
we now have 642 members, which is a new record. 
 
Old Business: 
Phil reminded everyone that we need someone to 
step up as conference chairman. Mike McLaughlin 
deserves a break and will hang around and help the 
new chairman. The job of chairman would be fairly 
simple with the help of a setup coordinator. The 
setup coordinator would be responsible for making 
sure each demonstrator site has what they need. 
He also suggested the BAM knifemakers get togeth-
er and come up with more big name demonstra-
tors. 
Ken Jansen mentioned that this is Phil's last year as 
BAM president. If you want to be considered for 
the job contact Ken. Phil spoke highly of  the joy of 
making so many new contacts interested in black-
smithing by being president. 
 
New Business: 
There was an impromptu chain repair during the 
conference that gave Phil an idea that we should do 
something similar at each conference. He suggested 
a chain committee be formed to enlist members to 
make chain sections that would be joined at the 
conference each year, and then be donated to the 
fairgrounds for display somewhere recognizing 
BAM as the maker. Contributors should put their 
touchmark on their links. Making links from 3/8” x 
7” stock was suggested, and the 2017 conference 
would be a good time to start. 
Mike and Nancy Gentzsch had a conversation with 

Steve Culver from the American Bladesmith Society 
Board of Directors, and past BAM conference de-
monstrator, about the possibility of a joint ABS 
Hammer-In and BAM Conference. Steve needs to 
discuss it more with the rest of the ABS Board of 
Directors, and Mike and Nancy will coordinate 
more with Steve. 
 
Julie Cline from the U of M Extension in Madison 
County has an interest in conducting a blacksmith 
class near Fredericktown, MO, and was hoping BAM 
could provide some instructors and equipment. She 
was thinking it would be a five evening class, but 
might be receptive to using the MTS trailer and 
training format as a two day class. They have fund-
ing that covers each student's BAM membership so 
the MTS trailer could be used. The details need to 
be worked out.  
The blacksmithing classes at the conference are 
very popular and draw new people to join BAM. 
There was some discussion about developing a self 
assessment criteria to allow potential class regis-
trants to determine their skill level and the most 
appropriate class for them to enroll in. It might be 
based on the MTS class curriculum.  
 
The BAM membership at the meeting voted to 
sanction Bernie and Patty Tappels "Old Retired 
Guys And Anyone That Wants To Take A Vacation 
Day" hammer-in to be held Thursday, July 28th 
2016. Patty also mentioned she now has kid size 
BAM T-shirts.  
 
Don Birdsall has all the material to set up the new 
MTS trailer, but will need some help getting it done. 
More information about the help needed will be 
posted on the BAM website in the future. 
 
Karen Bouckaert mentioned that two BAM library 
books are missing. If you have a book that belongs 
to the BAM library, please return it. She also listed 
some new books she added to the library at the 
conference, and some new books donated by Ian 
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Wille. 
 
Mike McLaughlin mentioned the Santa-Cali-Gon 
Days Festival in Independence MO is looking for a 
Blacksmith, or group of Blacksmiths, to demon-
strate. They will be waiving the vendor fee for the 
entertainment. You will be able to sell your work. It 
is Labor Day weekend Friday Sept. 2nd. - Monday 
Sept. 5th. Setup is on Thursday Sept. 1st. in the 
evening. They had 300,000 attend in 2015. It would 
be a good opportunity to sell a lot of goodies. Go to 
santacaligon.com for more info. Contact Kelsey Ed-
wards of the Independence Chamber of Commerce 
to register. 816-252-4745 
 
Phil Cox said the BAM owned PA system is broken, 
and he is looking for someone to repair it rather buy 
a new one. The hardwired microphones work OK 
but the wireless mics don't. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 

http://santacaligon.com/
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Trade Items from June Meeting 

Made By:  Bernie Tappel 

Traded To: Kay Craig  

Made By: Karen Bouckaert  

Traded To: James Craig  
Made By: Fred Arnold 

Traded To: Nick Berardi 

Made By: Pat McCarty 

Traded To: Jack Nettleton  

Made By: Jack Nettleton 

Traded To: Matt Dickson  

Made By: Mike McLaughlin 

Traded To: Don Birdsall  
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Made By: Mel Robinett 

Traded To:  Phil Cox  

Made By: Don Birdsall 

Traded To:  Bernie Tappel  

Made By: Dan Files 

Traded To: Pat McCarty  
Made By: John Sherwood 

Traded To: William Bagley  

Made By: James Craig 

Traded To: Mel Robinett  
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Trade Items from June Meeting 

Made By: Ken Jansen 

Traded To: Denny Quinn  

Made By: August Giffen 

Traded To: Mike McLaughlin  

Made By: Nick Berardi 

Traded To: August Giffen  

Made By: Denny Quinn 

Traded To: Dan Files  

Made By: Jacob Arnold 

Traded To: Ken Jansen  
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Made By: Don Nichols 

Traded To: Jacob Arnold 

**Karen Bouckaert will have your trade 

item at the July BAM meeting. 

Made By: Phil Cox 

Traded To: Karen Bouckaert  
Made By: Kay Craig 

Traded To: Fred Arnhold  

Made By: Willy Bagley 

Traded To: John Sherwood  

Made By: Matt Dickson 

Traded To: Don Nichols 
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Individual Classified ads: 
 

For Sale: Anvil’s Ring Magazine collection Sept '73 

thru 

Present. $350 Bob Woodard Edwardsville, IL 618-

692-6508 

 

Real slate chalkboards for your shop various sizes 

and prices call Matthew Burnett for details (816) 575-

2798  

 
 

Commercial / Resource ads: 

 
 

Services: 

Beverly Shear Blades Sharpened. Remove blades 

from shear and ship to Clay Spencer, 73 Penniston 

Pvt. Drive, Somerville, AL 35670 $41 includes return 

postage, additional cost for deep notches or blades 

previously sharpened at angle. 

 

Little Giant-- We can do repairs on any or all com-

ponents of your Little Giant front assembly. Contact 

Roger Rice, Midwest Machine, 6414 King Road, Ne-

braska City, Nebraska 68410. (402) 873-6603 

 

Roller Blade Treadle Hammers (Clay Spencer de-

sign) for Sale or Workshops led to build hammers. 

Bob Alexander, e-mail to scruboak4@netzero.com, or 

call 636-586-5350. 
 

Information / Education: 
 

Tong Making Class-Weekend Course, 4 people per 

class - $125 per person. Contact: Charles Comstock, 

Rt.1 Box 20, Deerfield, 

MO. 64741 (417) 927-3499, or (417)-321-2286 cell 

 

Back issues of Jerry Hoffmann’s Blacksmith’s Jour-

nal, 

 Call 1-800-944-6134 for more information. 

 

Classes offered, The Ornamental Iron Shop 

Contact the instructor to register and customize your 

class. 

John D. Thompson – Metalsmith 

3923 Hwy 25; Hodges, SC 29653 864-374-3933 

 

Classes at Pieh Tool Company, Inc. - Camp Verde, 

AZ 

The Bill Pieh Resource for Metalwork. 

Call now for more information and to enroll: 

(928) 554-0700 or (888) 743-4866. 

www.piehtoolco.com. 

 

Mathias Penn is offering introductory & beginning 

blacksmith classes. 417-543-2148  

Tytheblacksmith@yahoo.com 

oldschoolcrafts Blacksmith School, Joe Davis 12625 

Lawrence 1175, Mt Vernon, MO 65712 phone 417-

461-0387 on the web www.oldschoolcrafts.org E-

Mail oldschoolcrafts@hotmail.com 

David Norrie blacksmithing school in Colorado 

David Norrie 303-859-0770 http://

www.forgewithintention.com  

or http://www.davidnorrie.com 

The Upper Midwest Blacksmiths Assoc (UMBA) 

video library. An index list can be viewed at 

www.umbaonline.org 

They are VHS or DVD-R Cost is $5 each with $2 per 

order shipping there is no return date, you keep the 

video for this price. All videos are made at group de-

mos, no commercial titles. 

 

Blacksmithing E-books on CD 
Now eight titles are available on CD, $4/each, or all 

eight books, $24 postpaid. More books are in produc-

tion and will be available soon- order on-line at 

www.blacksmithingebooks.com, or check/MO to Bri-

an Gilbert, 3404 Hartford Dr,. Chattanooga, TN 

37415. 

 

Ray Clontz Tire Hammer Plans by Clay Spencer 

Send check/money order for $30 to Clay Spencer, 73 

Penniston Pvt. Drive, Somerville, AL 35670-7013. 

Includes postage to US and Canadian addresses. Oth-

er countries e-mail clay@tirehammer.com for price. 

256-558-3658. Tire Hammers for sale contact me for 

current price 

 

New England School of Metalwork 

BAM Tailgate 
Buy, Sell, Trade 
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www.newenglandschoolofmetalwork.com 1-888-753-

7502 
 

Power Hammer page 

I’ve taken some time to collect and post old info, cata-

logs and brochures on power hammers. The link of 

our NEB web page to this information is: http://

www.newenglandblacksmiths.org/

power_hammer_info.htm Ralph Sproul 

Rochester Arc & Flame Center! Featuring Black-

smithing, Welding & Glass Blowing, over 30 classes 

available for all levels of interest, rocafc.com  

585-349-7110 

 

For Sale: Power Hammer instruction DVDs. $125 per 

set. Clifton Ralph, 4041 W 47st, Gary, Indiana, 46408  

(219)980-4437 

 

Products: 

 
 

Forge-Aprons offers seven different styles of leather 

blacksmith aprons; the Original bib, the Short bib, the 

Full-Cut bib which offers greater chest coverage, the 

Lap apron, two sizes of Kid's aprons, a Budget apron 

and our brand new, limited edition Flame apron which 

features flame imprinted buckles and an anvil en-

gulfed in flames on the logo pocket.  

www.Forge-Aprons.com 

 

Heavy-Duty Fry Pan Blanks 9” diameter, tapered 

sides 12 

Or 13 gauge steel (approx.2 pounds) no predrilled 

holes for the handle $12.00 each..1-4, $10.00 each.5-

9, $9.00 each...10+. Shipping: $5.00 plus$1.00 each 

frypan Bob Tuftee 563-332-4800 6 Hollows Court 

LeClaire, IA 52753 

 

L Brand Forge Coke now packaged in 50 pound 

bags on pallets. Send your zip code for a quote on 

price including delivery.1-678-360-3521 or LBrand-

ForgeCoke@aol.com. 

 

Chile Forge- Next generation gas forges 

www.chileforge.com David Starr 520/360-2141 

 

Kayne and Son Custom Hardware, 100 Daniel Ridge 

Road, 

Candler, NC 28715. (828) 667-8868 fax (828) 665-

8303, e-mail: 

kaynehdwe@charter.net, web site: 

www.blacksmithsdepot.com. 

Offering a full line of blacksmithing equipment. We 

ship and accept Visa and Mastercard. 

 

D.L. Schwartz Co. Blacksmith and Farrier supplies. 

2188 S. US 27, Berne, IN. 46711, 1-800-955-3064 

 

 

 

SOFA fire pots are once again available. For infor-

mation contact Bob Cruishank, 1495 W. Possum Rd., 

Springfield, OH. 45506 Phone: (937) 323-1300 or 

www.creativeironforge.com or 

www.sofablacksmiths.com 

 

USA Dealer for REFFLINGHAUS ANVILS, 77 to 

1250 lb. 

European 2 horn with or without upsetting block & 

side shelf. 

Over 100 sizes and styles available. Guaranteed face 

@ HRC59 

Dick Nietfeld www.blksmth.com Phone (308) 384 

1088 
 

Wanted: 
 

Blacksmith business cards. I would like to put to-

gether a collage of Blacksmith business cards. 

Bring them to a meeting or mail them to me with your 

dues. 

Bruce Herzog 

2212 Aileswick 

St. Louis, MO 63129 

Demonstrator List 

Fred Weisenborn has started a list of members availa-

ble for demonstrations, fairs, historic events, and festi-

vals, etc. 417-589-2497 e-mail: jweisenb@llion.org 

 
 

Around the Anvil 
BAM has its 

very own E-Mail 

news group. If 

you would 

like to partici-

pate there is a 
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Anthony Adams 
198 High Street 
Popular Bluff,MO 63901 
1ra615@yrless.net 
573-727-4568 

  

Frank Agovino 
14611 Laketrails Court 
Chesterfield,MO 63017 
frank.agovino@gmail.com 
314-368-8822 

  

Andrew Andrasko 
3604 South Big Bend Blvd 
St. Louis,MO 63143 
drasfab@gmail.com 
314-669-1410 

Tony Bland 
PO Box 421 
Eminence,MO 65466 
573-226-3605 

  

Josiah Bohn 
508 W Logan Street 
Moberly,MO 65270 
jeb714@cccb.edu 
660-998-5651 

  

James Bowlin III 
203 West Grother Street 
Cole Camp,MO 65325 
jvb1199@gmail.com 
660-723-6243 

Robert Bruton 
204 Bend School Lane 
Union,MO 63084 
636-583-3835 

  

Jonah Bullar 
4150 Bingham Avenue 
St. Louis,MO 63116 
Jonahb_45_20@hotmail.com 
314-435-939 

  

Joshua Bush 
5 Ozark Trail 
Buffalo,MO 65622 
joshua@greasycreekgeneralstore.com 
417-345-0616 

Andy Cochrane 
303 Locust Street 
Laddonia,MO 63352 
cochrane123.ac@gmail.com 
573-253-6100 

  

Rob Cotter 
4105 Laura Ave 
Jefferson City,MO 65109 
robertcotter3@gmail.com 
573-286-4644 

  

Robert Couture 
38857 Edgerton Road 
Lane,KS 66042 
rcouture22@gmail.com 
913-219-6058 

Kerth Daleen 
28432 Anderson School Poad 
Sedalia,MO 65301 
keithd@burrking.com 
660-826-3921 

  

Harley Davidson 
29113 Lone Star Road 
Paola,KS 66071 
dragonachers@yahoo.com 
913-206-6529 

  

Jeff Davidson 
16102 Horse Shoe Drive 
Houson,MO 65483 
electroweld2000@yahoo.com 
314-497-5874 

Will Dobkius 
1571 County Road 955 
Squires,MO 65755 
wdobkius@homesteadiron.com 
417-543-9182 

  

Adam Ensor 
8750 Kriete Creek Road 
Gerald,MO 63037 
adamensor@hotmail.com 
573-789-6692 

  

Mark Evans 
29310 Gazelle Circle 
Warsaw,MO 65355 
pm_furs@hotmail.com 
660-438-2697 

Christopher Fierce 
21479 Maries Road 626 
Dixon,MO 65459 
hawkcrew@windstream.net 
573-855-5727 

  

Riley S Fisher 
408 Strehlman Ford Road 
Leslie,MO 63056 
636-584-4147 

  

Steve Frick 
6535 Melrose Lane 
Shawnee,KS 66203 
frickfive@gmail.com 
248-444-2191 

NEW MEMBERS 
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Reza Gilman 
3130 West Silverleaf 
Springfield,MO 65897 
gilmyn@yahoo.com 
417-838-9879 

  
Terry Gradig 
337 West 80th 
Downs,KS 67437 

  

David Grant 
PO Box 176 
Willow Springs,MO 65793 
417-855-0316 

James W Gray 
404 East College 
Paola,KS 66071 
jamesgray8213@att.net 
913-306-0433 

  

Thomas Hacker 
1008 Menkhus Ave 
Festus,MO 63028 
thomashacker55@yahoo.com 
314-717-6303 

  

Ed Hackworth 
Rt. 1  Box 175C 
Birch Tree,MO 65438 
573-292-8127 

Jim Hayes 
10533 St Matthew Lane 
St Ann,MO 63074 
jimjammin@yahoo.com 
314-713-8946 

  

Brad Hixson 
1830 Hollard 
Wichita,KS 67212 
hixsons4ku@cox.net 
316-633-0273 

  

Landon Holland 
9950 Hwy 17 
Success,MO 65570 
thehollands@centurytel.net 
417-967-2873 

Jacob Hoopes 
1500 Fellows Place  Apt 6F 
Columbia,MO 65201 
jthxb2@mail.missouri.edu 
913-515-5205 

  
Sam Hostetler 
4720 NE 530 Road 
Osceola,MO 64776 

  

Terry Humphries 
975 SW 1301 Road 
Holden,MO 64040 
thumphr@south40.org 
816-377-1113 

Bruce Hutton 
4540 Deer Ridge Road 
Quincy,IL 62305 
midstate.inspection@gmail.com 
217-440-8146 

  

Josh Johnson, 
11639 Maries Road 302 
Vienna,MO 65582 
bunnda21@gmail.com 
573-659-4185 

  

Casey Kitch 
310 North Park 
Sedalia,MO 65301 
spiderllomma@yahoo.com 
660-473-9217 

Cory James Knisely 
641 SE 561 Road 
Clinton,MO 64735 
jamescory1449@yahoo.com 
660-492-0669 

  

Allan Kress 
220 Noel Road 
Bailyton,AL 35019 
akress@bellsouth.net 
256-347-5732 

  

Seth Lancaster 
14231 Highway D 
Versailles,MO 65084 
anchoredinchrist1993@gmail.com 
573-789-1509 

Russell Leonard 
11854 Denny Road 
St. LouisMO 63126 
russmsu@hotmail.com 
314-494-7005 

  

Tom Meyer 
9637 Twincrest Drive 
Crestwood,MO 63126 
314-961-4985 

  

Jason Morton 
16405 Baxter Road 
Excelsior Springs,MO 64024 
jason@cz-usa.com 
913-219-8365 

Michael Nelson 
234 West Tracker Road 
Nixa,MO 65714 
mike.nelsonforge@gmail.com 
217-430-6113 

  

Allen Rehmer 
14665 Rehmer Road 
Cole Camp,MO 65325 
arehmer@yahoo.com 
660-221-2666 

  

Howard Resz 
12511 Monroe Avenue 
Grandview,MO 54030 
mrien62000@yahoo.com 
816-674-0591 

Steven Rhoades 
43908 Hwy 21 
Centerville,MO 63633 
rhoadblock1@gmail.com 
573-648-2442 

  

Shatanya Rodgers 
10531 Prestwick Dr 
St Louis,MO 63137 
cashren675@gmail.com 
314-517-1427 

  

Mike Salomon 
920 Willow Drive 
Grain Valley,MO 64029 
vwprogfan@yahoo.com 
760-681-8956 

Bob Sanders 
3214 Big Buffalo Road 
Stover,MO 65078 
573-377-4747 

  

Michael Sanders 
HC1 Box 55 
Van Buren,MO 63965 
theshoppe.wood@yahoo.com 

  

David Schuknecht 
23741 Falcon Ridge Road 
Warrenton,MO 63383 
davidschuknecht@rocketmail.com 
636-456-0843 
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Upcoming Events 
 

July 23, 2016 Meeting Bob Erenberger, Shelbyville MO. 
July 28, 2016 Old Retired Guys and Anyone Who Wants to Take A Vacation Day Hammer In  
 Bernie Tappel, Osage Bluff, MO 
August 11-21, 2016 State Fair 
September 17, 2016—Meeting Fred Arhnold 
November 5, 2016—Meeting Chris Miller, Doniphan, MO 

Michael Singer 
37052 Hwy HH 
Russellville,MO 65074 
mjsinger08@aol.com 
573-301-1434 

  

Tucker Snodgrass 
16719 Ohio Road 
Brunswick,MO 65236 
ssnodgrass00@yahoo.com 
660-415-7859 

  

Samuel Spring 
798 NW 1621st Road 
Bates City,MO 64011 
SamuelSpring@embarqmail.com 
816-743-1325 

Adam Stockwell 
2041 Foxboro Road 
Festus,MO 63028 
636-931-7205 

  

Tyler Strothkamp 
266 Loveland Drive 
Rogersville,MO 65742 
crossfireforge@gmail.com 
417-730-0373 

  

Dave Turley 
Rt 1  Box 1210 
Fremont,MO 63941 
573-660-0852 

Joseph Vaughan 
21661 Golden Oak Lane 
Warrenton,MO 63383 
jvaughan@warrencountyambulance.com 
636-456-9364 

  

Wendell & Jane Waller 
106 3rd Street 
Nelson,MO 65347 
janewaller@hotmail.com 
660-631-2576 

  

Bryan Webb 
1203 Miremont Drive 
Ballwin,MO 63011 
bryan.Webb80@yaho.com 
314-387-7472 

Jim Whitfield 
27333 Hwy U 
Sedalia,MO 65301 
jimw616@gmail.com 
660-826-6476 

  

Ed Wiberg 
203 Doc Henry Road 
Greenwood,MO 54034 
edwiberg@gmail.com 
816-213-9004 

  

Michael Wood 
347 Oak Tree Lane 
Bourbon,MO 65441 
fay66@yahoo.com 
573-732-4693 
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BAM Coal Stations  

3 

A 

 B 

6 

8 

5 

7 

4 

2 

1 

Price per bag:  
BAM Members $14.00 

Non Members $19.00 

Member’s pickup at Bob Alexander's - $12.00 

Coal keepers earn $3.00 per bag 

Bags are 50lbs. each 

A. Tim Johnson, Springfield, MO 417-886-8032 - $.40/lb. check, $.35/lb. cash. Bring your own containers. 

B. Good blacksmithing coal for sale $12 per 50# bag with bulk delivery available.  

     Matthias Penn Rt. 1 box 479-S Ava, Mo. 65608. (417)-543-2148. 

     Or e-mail tytheblacksmith@yahoo.com. 

Non BAM Coal 

1. Bob Alexander (636) 586-5350 

    14009 Hardin Rd. 

    DeSoto, MO 63020 

 

2. Ken Jansen (636) 295-5844 

    2257 Carter Rd. 

    Moscow Mills, MO 63362 

 

3. Doug Clemons (660) 595-2257 

    29377 Durango Ave. 

    Malta Bend, MO 65339 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Jerry Rehagen (573) 744-5454 

    390 Bozina Valley Trail 

    Freeburg, MO 65035 

 

5. Joe Hurley (660) 379-2365 

    or (660) 626-7824 

    Route 1 Box 50 

    Downing, MO 63536 

 

6. Paul Lankford (573) 473-7082 

    25849 Audrain County Road 820 

    Mexico, MO 65265 

 

 

 

 

7. Bob Maes (573) 866-3811 

    Route 1 Box 106 K 

    Millersville, MO 63766 

 

8. Bryan Lillibridge (660) 638-4536 

    1545 NW 300 

    Urich, MO 64788 

 

 

 



BAM 

2212 AILESWICK DR. 

ST. LOUIS MO 63129 

Please send changes to Bruce Herzog, 2212 Aileswick Dr., St. Louis MO 63129 or e-mail to bjherzog@charter.net 

Next Meeting: July 23, 2016 

 Bob Ehrenberger at 6192 Hwy 168, Shelbyville, MO 63469 

 

Trade item: A Ladle 

Food will be provided, please bring your appetite and chairs. Jon and Heather McCarty are catering. 


